EDMUND G. BROWN JR. MARK S. GHILARDUCCI
GOVERNOR DIRECTOR

S Cal OES

gt S GOVERNOR'S OFFICE
{ OF EMERGENCY SERVICES

September 7, 2016

Ms. Jyl Baldwin

Associate Director

University of California, Berkeley
2150 Shattuck Avenue, Suite 313
Berkeley, CA 94704

Subject: Notice of Termination
FEMA-PDM-05, Cal OES #PJ0019, FEMA #011
Fire Mitigation Project — Strawberry Canyon Vegetation Management

Dear Ms. Baldwin:

On September 6, 2016, the California Governor’s Office of Emergency Services (Cal OES) received
notification from the Federal Emergency Management Agency (FEMA) of the termination of University
of California, Berkeley (UCB) 2005 Pre Disaster Mitigation (PDM) subaward for the Strawberry Canyon
project area. This decision is based on the agreement between FEMA and

Cal OES to terminate the subaward pursuant to 2 C.F.R. 200.339(a)(3). A copy of FEMA’s letter is
enclosed.

UCB may request reimbursement for the Federal share of eligible costs incurred under the scope of work
and budget up to September 6, 2016. Please find enclosed the approved budget for the Strawberry Canyon
project areas. The budget identifies the approved line items eligible for reimbursement. Use the enclosed
Cal OES Form 400 for requesting reimbursements. Please provide backup documentation to support the
expenditures being claimed.

The reimbursement request must be received no later than September 30, 2016. Submit the request to the
Hazard Mitigation Grant Program, at the address below.

If you have any questions, please contact Marcia Sully, State Hazard Mitigation Officer, at
(916) 845-8170.

Sincerely,

Wl S bl —_

MARK GHILARDUCCI
Director

Enclosures

cc: Mr. Jeff Lusk, Division Director, Mitigation, FEMA Region IX
Mr. Robert McCord, Assistance Branch Chief, FEMA Region IX

3650 SCHRIEVER AVENUE, MATHER, CA 95655
(916) 845-8506 TELEPHONE (916) 845-8511 FAX
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September 6, 2016
Mark Ghilarducci
Director

California Office of Emergency Services
3650 Schriever Avenue
Mather, California 95655

Reference:  Notice of Termination
PDMC-PJ-09-CA-2005-011
University of California at Berkeley (UC Berkeley)
Fire Mitigation Project-Strawberry Canyon Vegetation Management

Dear Mr. Ghilarducci:

This letter is to inform you that the above Pre-Disaster Mitigation (PDM) grant is hereby terminated.
This decision is the result of an agreement between FEMA and Cal OES to terminate the grant,
pursuant to 2 C.F.R. §200.339(2)(3). As of today’s date, no federal action is associated with these
projects and therefore the Incidental Take Statement no longer covers the activities proposed for

funding by this grant.

UC Berkeley may request reimbursement of the Federal share of eligible costs incurred under the
approved scope of work and budget up to the date of this termination letter. These costs may include
approved pre-award application development costs and environmental compliance activities. Costs
incurred after the date of this letter, will not be reimbursed. All other costs resulting from
obligations incurred by the Subgrantee after termination are not allowable.

If you have any questions, or need further assistance, please contact Robert McCord, Hazard
Mitigation Assistance Branch Chief, at (510) 627-7059; or email Robert.mccord@fema.dhs.gov.

Sincerely,

Jeffrey D. Lusk
Director

Mitigation Division
FEMA, Region IX

cc: Julie Norris, Cal OES
Marcia Sully, Cal OES

www. fema.goy



